VI,

MINUTES
REGULAR CITY COMMISSION MEETING
MONDAY, MAY 4, 2020 AT 6:00 P.M.
CITY OF ST. AUGUSTINE BEACH, 2200 A1A South, 5t. Augustine Beach, FL 32080

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor England called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor England led the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL
Mayor England asked City Clerk Raddatz for roll call.

Present: Mayor England, Vice Mayor Kostka, Commissicner George (virtually), Commissioner
Rumrell {virtually}, and Commissioner Samora.

Also present were: City Manager Royle, City Attorney Douglas, Assistant City Attorney Lex Taylor,
Police Chief Hardwick, City Clerk Raddatz, Finance Director Douylliez, Building Official Law, and
Public Works Director Tredik {virtualiy).

ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS QF THE AGENDA

Mayor England asked if there were any additions or deletions of the agenda.

City Manager Royle asked to add Resolution 20-11 to the agenda.
The Commission agreed and Mayor England added the item under New Business as item 8.

Mayor England moved to Item VI, Changes to the Order of Topics on the Agenda,

CHANGES TO THE ORDER QF TOPICS ON THE AGENDA

Mayor England asked if there were any changes to the order of topics on the agenda. Being
none, Mayor England moved on to Item VI, Presentations.

PRESENTATIONS

A. North Florida Transportation Planning Organization’s Five-year Transportation Improvement
Program (Presenter: Ms. Wanda Forrest, Transportation Planning Manager)

Mayor England introduced VILA. There were some technical difficulties for Ms. Forrest's
computer, so Mayor England decided to take public comments and come back to Ms. Forrest.










































XV.

Discussion ensued regarding whether Police Chief Hardwick has spoken to other jurisdictions on
when they are releasing restrictions on their beaches; keeping St. Johns Sheriff Department and
Putnam County Sheriff’s involved in the discussions; limiting the driving on the beach; and youth
being destructive.

City Manager Royle explained that after the meeting on April 29" the Commission decided to hold
a public hearing on the non-ad valorem solid waste collection and asked when the Commission
would be available. He explained that he needs the date to advertise and send letters to every
homeowner who would be subject to the non-ad valarem assessment.

After discussion the Commission agreed to June 15, 2020 at 6:00 p.m.

City Clerk Raddatz apologized for being out on April 29*" due to emergency surgery. She also asked
the Commission if they still want to go out to bid for the medical insurance due to the COVID-19
situation. She explained that she did check with several agencies that want to bid on the insurance
and most of them said they are not sure what will happen to the insurance rates in the next year.

The Commission agreed to move forward on the Request for Proposal for Medical Insurance.

Public Works Director Tredik advised that the beach is open, and the Public Works staff is back to
their normal schedules. He mentioned that the crosswalk flags are out, and landscaping is now
being done,

ADJOURNMENT

Mayor England asked for 2 motion to adjourn.

Motion: to adjourn. Moved by Mayor England, Seconded by Commissioner Samora. Motion
passed unanimously.

Mayor George adjourned the meeting at 9:27 p.m.
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